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This month marks the completion of six years with you at FPCD. It seems 
long and short all at the same time. From eleven sermons when we first 
met to 320 under my belt now, I think of all the preachers and preaching 
that has gone on over the years. How many sermons, songs, anthems, 
church bells, and invitations to know God have been extended? Perhaps 
billions! 
 
To be part of a church is a wonderful thing. To be involved with other 
Christians is the mandate of God. We gather first and foremost to      
worship God. Why does God use such a simple thing as a person    
standing up and proclaiming His Word to call people to Him? This one 
aspect hasnõt really changed. If you look back at Mosesõ story, the people 
worshiped with a song, a choir, musical instruments, bringing their tithes, 
and the Word of God proclaimed. Itõs amazing, isnõt it? Simple enough 
for a child, yet profound enough to carry Godõs people for thousands of 
years. 
 
God said, Your gathering together is important to learn the Word, and 
tell it to your children. Whether you have children of your own does not 
matterñitõs simply an intergenerational effort! The children who receive  
it are personally prepared for life, as well as the adult who shares the  
story of God with them. Even if they walk away for a while, they are all 
blessed. 
 
So continue in your faith; in your worship; in your support of the ministry 
of FPCD in this community. Nothing could be more important. The world 
has lost sight of that, but your steady commitment calls them back. You 
may very well be the link reconnecting them to the long line of Godõs 
people, a line which will continue onñand we want this generation to be 
there. God allows us the privilege of inviting them. Let your faith shine, 
for the good of the next generation.  
 
 
 
 

Blessings,  

 

Ginger  

 

 

FIRST  
PRESBYTERIAN 
CHURCH 

543 East Freeman St. 
Duncanville, TX  75116 
(972) 298-3043 
fax: (972) 298-5312 
info@fpcd.org 
www.fpcd.org 

 

CHURCH STAFF: 
 

Rev. Ginger Hertenstein, 
Pastor 

 

Sandy Gaskins,  
Administrative  

Assistant/Bookkeeper 
 

Steve Netniss, 
Youth Pastor 

 

Matthew Lee, 
Choir Director  

 
Sami Froncek 
Accompanist 

 

Sean Russell, 
Sound Room Technician 

 

Susan Murphy 
Nursery 

CƛǊǎǘ tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 
9tL{¢[9 

hǳǊ aƛǎǎƛƻƴΥ  /ƻƴƴŜŎǝƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ DƻŘ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ DƻƻŘ bŜǿǎ  
ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ 

Pastorõs Corner 



The Epistle 2  News from Education & Properties 

Easter Egg Hunt Needs Donations 
 

Part of our celebration on Easter Sunday is an Easter Egg hunt for the Sun-

day School children. Your donations of plastic eggs and wrapped candies 

will make this possible. Please bring them to the church office by Palm 

Sunday. Your help will make a special memory for the children involved. 

 

Property Work Day 
Saturday, April 12, 2014 from 8 a.m. until noon  

 
Join us on Saturday, April 12 from 8 a.m. to noon for our annual spring clean-
up.  We'll have coffee and donuts for the early-birds and hot dog/chili dog 
lunch at noon.  We have some annual chores to do, some of which are noted 
below:  
 
Inside (classrooms, Fellowship Hall, and the Sanctuary):  
Windows washed  
Blinds cleaned  
Tables and chairs cleaned as needed  
Closet clean-out if necessary  
Kitchen -- oven and refrigerator cleaning  
Sanctuary chairs vacuumed  
 
Outside:  
Trash pick-up  
Bushes/trees trimmed  
Lawn edging and mowing  
Gardens readied for planting  

Keep the Flags Flying 
 
Thank you to the following sponsors of Rotary Flags on the church property. They will fly on the follow-
ing holidays:  Memorial Day, Flag Day, Independence Day, Labor Day and Veterans Day. 
 
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene Jimmerson 
Mr. & Mrs. Dean Hertenstein 
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Lewis 
Ms. Billie Cowand 
Susan & Anna Murphy 
 
Proceeds from the Rotary Flag program are used to support the many Rotary programs, such as DOM, 
school supplies for ISD students, Project Graduation, and Special Olympics.  If you would like to sponsor 
a flag at the church, please contact Anna Murphy.   



The Epistle 3  

News from PW Women 

PW Plant and Bake Sale 
Sunday, April 27, 2014, immediately following worship 

 
 
 
Plan to pick up some lovely bedding plants, hanging plants and other 
beautiful plants as well as delicious baked goods at the annual spring PW 
fundraiser!   In order for our sale to be success, we need your help,      
especially for baked goods.   You may also donate plants to be sold as 
well.  Please bring your items to the church by 10:15 a.m.   The sale will 
take place on the church patio for a few minutes before church and then 
after church.  The funds raised by PW at the Plant and Bake Sale, as well 
as at the Christmas Auction, are used for projects here and overseas.  Our 
special mission projects this year are the Heifer Foundation International 
and the Presbyterian Pan American School.  As always, thank you for your 
support.  
 

PW Women April Circle Meetings 
 
Agape Circle will meet at FPCD at 1:00 pm Thursday April 10. We welcome all 
women who would like to attend a Bible study during the day. All are welcome to 
join us for prayer,         fellowship and learning.  No background or experience 
necessary. 

 

Connie  

 
 
 
Sarah Circle will meet in the home of Nancy Bergman 1063 Fairmeadows Circle, 
Duncanville at 7:30 pm Thursday April 10. We welcome all women who would like 
to attend an evening  
circle. We continue to study An Abiding Hope, The Presence of God in Exodus 
and              Deuteronomy. 


